

May 4, 2009

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Franchise Renewal and Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity City of London

Board File Numbers EB-2009-0067 and EB-2009-0068

We are in receipt of the Board's letter dated April 27, 2009 which directs that Union respond by May 8, 2009 to the April 23, 2009 submission of Natural Resource Gas regarding the specifics of the Certificate application.

As was indicated in our April 23, 2009 email correspondence to NRG (and copied to Board staff), we have asked our mapping group to develop a more detailed map showing areas that have been identified in Certificates currently held by Union and NRG. It is estimated that this mapping exercise will not be completed until early next week. Union hereby asks for an extension until May 15 to provide our response to NRG's submission.

In the meantime, given that NRG's issues are only Certificate-related, Union asks that the Board proceed to address the franchise agreement portion of our application.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. I look forward to receipt of your instructions.

Yours truly,

[Original signed by]

Patrick McMahon Manager, Regulatory Research and Records pmcmahon@uniongas.com (519) 436-5325

cc (by email): John Beauchamp (Ogilvy Renault)

J. Howley (NRG)